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Concept Paper on Weighted Voting Rights (“Concept Paper”) 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
British Columbia Investment Management Corporation (bcIMC) welcomes the opportunity to 
respond to the Concept Paper on Weighted Voting Rights published by the Hong Kong Exchanges 
and Clearing (HKEx) on August 29, 2014. 
 
bcIMC is an asset manager with more than $114 billion in assets under management, the fourth 
largest institutional investor in Canada. Our investment activities help finance the pensions of 
approximately 500,000 people in our Canadian province, including university and college 
instructors, teachers, health care workers, firefighters, police officers, municipal and other public 
sector workers. On behalf of these pension beneficiaries, we provide long term capital to companies 
around the world that we believe will provide strong, stable financial returns. 
 
As a member of the Asian Corporate Governance Association (ACGA), bcIMC supports the ACGA 
submission to the HKEx supporting the position that listed companies must ensure that the voting 
power of their shares bears a reasonable relationship to the equity interest those shares represent in 
line with the “one-share, one-vote principle”. 
 
Dual class share structures result in inequality between classes of shareholders, especially when 
some shareholders have greater voting rights and powers than others. bcIMC has long advocated for 
companies to adopt a single class of shares with a one share-one vote structure where economic 
interest and voting interest are the same. Over the years, bcIMC has lobbied for the collapse of such 
structures.  

We believe that many shareholders share our views on dual class shares. Furthermore, the CFA 
Institute endorses a one-share, one-vote standard stating that “a structure that permits one group of 
shareowners disproportionate votes per share creates the potential for a minority shareowner to 
override the wishes of the majority of owners for personal interest”.1 

                                            
1 CFA Institute (2014) “Policy Positions and Research – Voting Rights” [On-line] 
http://www.cfainstitute.org/ethics/topics/Pages/voting_rights.aspx 




	Presentation1.pdf
	Slide Number 1


